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Message from the President 
Message du Président 

Spring is in the 

air! 

Our Annual 

General Meeting 

will be held at the 

Arts & Letters Club 

on Saturday, May 

6, 2016.  

 

This AGM will be a special meeting event to 

celebrate Canada’s 150 years. During the 

meeting, we will review our year’s highlights 

as well as look forward to exciting new events 

coming up.   

The luncheon will be a delicious, hot sit down 

three - course meal that will be sure to 

please. If you have any dietary requests, let 

Anita know at the office: 416-533-5100 

Menu 

Rolls and Butter 

Cream of Tomato Soup with Tarragon 

Roasted Fillet of Salmon topped with Caper, 

Dill and Lemon Glaze, Served on a medley of 

Fingerling Potatoes, Asparagus, Yellow 

Carrots and Sweet Pepper in Orange Essence 

Double Chocolate Pecan Pie with Maple 

Crème Fraiche 

Coffee and Tea 

Our speaker, Judy Daley, Curator, at the 

Helson Gallery, has come highly 

recommended by Neville Clarke who has 

heard her presentations previously. Judy will 

be speaking about the art collection at the 

Helson Gallery, Halton Hills Cultural Centre 

and has also done a lot research of her own in 

the medium of watercolour. She is very 

excited about the event. 

Judy Daley has also graciously accepted our 

invitation as Guest Juror for the Open Water 

2017 along with Neville Clarke CSPWC and 

Andrew Sookrah CSPWC. 

If you are interested in being involved in the 

painting exchange, please contact the office at 

info@cspwc.com 

In this newsletter edition, you will find more 

information about the Open Water 2017 Call 

for Entry as well as the CSPWC Symposium 

event being held this year in Calgary. 

During the CSPWC Watercolour Symposium 

in Calgary, you will enjoy a hands-on 

experience in water media taught by 

experienced workshop instructors at a great 

facility near the Rocky Mountain foothills. The 

Symposium will be held at the Alberta College 

of Art and Design which has lots of classroom 

and conference areas along with cafeteria and 

lodging nearby for those staying on site. You 

will enjoy the opportunities to visit the Rocky 
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President’s Message cont. 

CSPWC  

Calendar  

of Events 

 
2017 

 
 

Annual General Meeting—May 6 
Arts & Letters Club 

 14 Elm Street, Toronto, ON  
Saturday, May 6, 2016 

9:30—3:30  

 
Open Water Call for Entry 

Arts & Letters Club 
Date…. 

 14 Elm Street, Toronto, ON  
Entry deadline: June 30, 2017 

Pg. 6  
 

Aug. 19—24 
CSPWC Watercolour Symposium 

Calgary, Alberta 

From The Desk of Your Administrator: 

CSPWC 80 Birmingham St. B3, Toronto, ON M8V 3W6    

We thank you for your continued support. 

 

Anita Cotter 

Mountains as well as experiencing some of the vibrant culture of the City of 

Calgary. Some of you might like to join the event as an artist residence retreat 

and enjoy the camaraderie of being among other painters.  

*For brochure information and registration, please visit: http://198.96.117.138/

index.php/symposiums/ *FaceBook Event page: (please help us spread the news 

- like and share this page) https://www.facebook.com/

events/966444936833927/ 

There will be paint-outs coming up which will be sent out to you as information 

pages and we hope that you will be able to join us. They’ve all proved to be very 

rewarding. 

Hoping to see you at the AGM on May 6th. We will also be sending out meeting 

news for those unable to come. 

Again—many thanks to all of the volunteers who come out to assist our many 

events.  It all helps to make the society as successful as it is. So appreciated! 

Onwards to another exciting and eventful year with the CSPWC! 

Happy Spring and Happy Painting! 

Rayne 
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Announcing the  

CSPWC/SCPA 

Annual General Meeting, 
Saturday, May 6, 2017 

Registration Fee: 
An AGM registration fee of $45.00 is payable by all Members 
and Associates attending the AGM. This includes a delicious ‘sit
-down’ lunch catered by the Arts & Letters Club and 
refreshments during the breaks. We will be sending out a 
menu shortly. Please complete and return the form by April 20, 
2017 so that we know how many to expect and can confirm the 
numbers with the caterer. 
 
Parking 
Parking is available at the Chelsea Hotel, 33 Gerrard Street 
West, Toronto (entrance off Gerrard). Take your ticket to the 
Arts & Letters Club and have it stamped at the bar.  
There is also a `Green P` parking lot at Bay and Elm. 
 
By TTC 
Exit at the Dundas stop on the Yonge/University Line,  
walk north two blocks on Yonge and turn left on Elm. 

AGM Schedule 
 

9:30 am Registration &  Coffee 
 

10:00 am Business Meeting 
 

12:30 pm  Special sit-down 

lunch 
 

2:00 pm Guest Speaker:  Judy 

Daley, Curator  of the Helson 

Gallery,  Past Curator at the 

 Art Gallery of Peel.  
 

3:00 pm Mingle and Painting 

Exchange 

  

AGM 

At the famous 

Toronto Arts and Letters Club 
14 Elm Street Toronto , Ontario 

CSPWC AGM REGISTRATION 2017 
Please Return to: CSPWC AGM 80 Birmingham St., Unit B3, Toronto, ON M8V 3W6 

I am a CSPWC Elected Member 

I am a CSPWC  Associate 

I will attend the Annual General Meeting on 

Saturday, May 6, 2017 

 $45.  Registration Fee (Lunch included) 

 $25.  I will participate in the Painting Exchange 

   (Quarter sheet or less brought to the  

    meeting) 

 

 $3.   Yes, I want a printed copy of the Annual  

   Report (included with AGM Attendance) METHOD OF PAYMENT 
 

 By Cheque or Money Order (payable to “CSPWC/SCPA” 

 By Credit Card—Visa 

Card #        

Expiry Date:     /  

SIGNATURE:        

DATE:         

Name: (please print) 
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CSPWC Business 2017 AGM 
CSPWC/SCPA 

Annual General Meeting, May 6, 2017 

Agenda 

9:30 am Registration & Coffee 
 
 
10:00 am Business Meeting 

Annual reports and motions. 

 
12:30 pm  Lunch (Plated) 

 
Rolls and Butter 
Cream of Tomato Soup with Tarragon 
  
Roasted Fillet of Salmon topped with Caper, Dill and Lemon Glaze, Served on a medley of Fingerling 
Potatoes, Asparagus, Yellow Carrotsand Sweet Pepper in Orange Essence 
  
Double Chocolate Pecan Pie with Maple Crème Fraiche 
Coffee and Tea 

 
 
1:30 pm Guest Speaker: Judy Daley 
 Curator, Helson Gallery 
 Halton Hills Cultural Centre  
 
 The Helson Gallery and Collection: 

The Town of Halton Hills Art Collection features an outstanding donation of Canadian historic art given by local 
collector, Frederick Helson in 2013.  On this foundation we are building an excellent Permanent Collection which 
now encompasses nearly 500 works in a variety of media.  Gallery Curator, Judy Daley, will discuss the Helson 
Gallery’s Collection and Programs in this informative talk. 
 
Judy Daley is the Curator of the Helson Gallery and has organized a number of exhibitions and educational 
programs since joining the Town of Halton Hills in spring 2013.  Prior to that, she spent over 25 years as assistant 
curator and later curator for the Art Gallery of Peel in Brampton.  She is also a practising artist who has exhibited 
her photo-based drawings and collages in numerous venues in Ontario. 

 
 
3:30 pm Painting exchange 

One of the highlights of the AGM is the painting exchange. 
 

This year we will once again enjoy this exciting opportunity to enhance our art collections! Attendees who wish 
to participate, pay a $25.00 fee. Participants bring to the meeting one small matted, unframed watercolour with 
a maximum image size of a quarter sheet. The paintings will be on display throughout the meeting.  
 

At the end of the day, a draw will take place. All members who enter are guaranteed to take a painting home. 
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CSPWC 92nd Annual Open Water Juried Exhibition 2017  
Entry Deadline: Friday, June 30, 2017 
 
is strictly open to submissions painted in Water Based Media as defined in this call for entry.  
 
Artwork must maintain the transparency, character and appearance of traditional watercolour. Paint opacity must not make up 
more than 20% of the final painting.  
 
Allowable water medium: artist's quality watercolour paint, watercolour ink, watercolour crayon, watercolour pencil, workable 
fixative, gouache (which can be applied transparently and opaquely). The use of a graphite drawing and India Ink are accepted. 
Only media listed in the definition here are allowed. Egg tempera, Casein, Acrylic and Archival Felt pens are not allowed. 
 
The paint surface is an organic fiber paper, which includes: Watercolour paper, Watercolour paper glued to wood/composite panel, 
Watercolour paper glued to canvas, Canvas prepared for watercolour. Yupo is not accepted. 
 
The painting surface must be protected by glass, Plexiglas or varnish. 
 
Only media listed in the definition above are permissible. Application must be by hand, brush or any tool by the artist without 
mechanical assistance.  
 
Computer generated work will not be accepted. 
 
Download the full Call for Entry at: http://198.96.117.138/index.php/news-for-members/ 
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CSPWC Symposium 2017 

 

Calgary, Alberta 

*For brochure information and 
registration, please visit: 
http://198.96.117.138/index.php/
symposiums/ 
 
*FaceBook Event page: (please help us 
spread the news - like and share this page) 
https://www.facebook.com/
events/966444936833927/ 

*For brochure information and registration, please visit: http://198.96.117.138/index.php/symposiums/ 

http://198.96.117.138/index.php/symposiums/
http://198.96.117.138/index.php/symposiums/
https://www.facebook.com/
http://198.96.117.138/index.php/symposiums/


 

*For brochure information and registration, please visit: 
http://198.96.117.138/index.php/symposiums/ 
 
*FaceBook Event page: (please help us spread the news - 
like and share this page) 
https://www.facebook.com/events/966444936833927/ 

*For brochure information and registration, please visit: http://198.96.117.138/index.php/symposiums/ 

http://198.96.117.138/index.php/symposiums/
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“ My approach in curating the exhibition was to celebrate the Society’s 90+ years in a way that was consistent with the goals of the 
CSPWC from the time of its creation -- to educate and promote watercolour painting.  When reviewing the 400 works in the diploma 
collection, I focussed on selecting paintings that represented various themes that I had identified in advance.  Approximately 50 
works were selected from the CSPWC diploma collection and I borrowed 15 works to represent founding members and those artists 
who were members before the diploma collection was formed. “ 

 

 

Sincerely, 

Gerrie Loveys 
 
Assistant Curator 
Art Gallery and Education Services 
Peel Art Gallery, Museum and Archives (PAMA) 

CSPWC’s  

 

Diploma 
Collection 
Exhibition  

 

at the  
 

Peel Art Gallery 
Museum & Archives 

• 15



 • 16



 • 17



 

We still have a small collection of the catalogues shown above. If you are interested in receiving one,  

please contact the office at info@cspwc.com 
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Kjell Orling, Neville Clarke, Mark Rosser, Marlene 

Madole, Gill Cameron, Rayne Tunley, Ona Kingdon 

Gerrie Loveys - Assistant Curator - Art Collection, 

Exhibitions, Community Projects  
CSPWC Diploma Collection Opening 

Thomas Smart - Art Gallery Curator and Supervisor 

of Education and Programs  

Gill Cameron and her painting  

   

CSPWC Diploma Collection Opening 

CSPWC’s Diploma Collection Exhibition  

at the  

Peel Art Gallery Museum & Archives 
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The Canadian Society  
of Painters in Water Colour  

 
 

extends a sincere thank you  
to the  

Santa Fe Gallery 
828 3rd Ave., E. 

Owen Sound, ON 
 

Special thanks to 
Lin and Carl Souliere 

for their dedication, hard work and support of the CSPWC 
 

Water Reflections 2017 
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CSPWC Second Prize Award  
Marc Taro Holmes, Endurance, 21in x 29in, 

watercolour 

CSPWC Third Prize’ Award 
Brent Trach cspwc/scpa 
Deep Waters Algonquin,  
20in x 13in watercolour 

CSPWC First Prize Award 
Brent Laycock cspwc/scpa Water 
Rhythms 14in x 22in watercolour 
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Santa Fe Honourable Mention Award 
Bhupinder Singh cspwc/scpa 
Ponteix Showers, 14in x 22in inches, 
watercolour 

Santa Fe Honourable Mention Award 
William Rogers cspwc/scpa 

George lake, Killarney,  
15in x 22in, watercolour 

‘Santa Fe Honourable Mention Award’  
Rex Beanland cspwc/scpa  
In The Pit, The Conversation,  
14in x 21in, watercolour 

CSPWC Associate  
Honourable Mention Award 

Nola McConnan associate,  
6 Inch Tsunami, 12in  x 16in, watercolour 
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Angela Lynch Lin Souliere, Carl Souliere, Nola McConnan Lin Souliere, Anita Cotter, Rayne Tunley 

 

Nancy Newman Nola McConnan, Susan Watson, Rayne Tunley Water Reflections opening 
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The Artist Project –  
Contemporary Art Exhibition 

celebrated its 10th anniversary 

From collectors and curators, to gallerists and designers, visitors explored and 
discovered works of art from over 250 top contemporary artists from Canada 
and abroad.  This unique opportunity ran from Feb. 24 – 26th   where the public 
got to meet and buy art directly from artists at Toronto’s favourite art fair.  

Four of the CSPWC members were featured at their independent booths for 3 
days. 

Vera Bobson, Gill Cameron, Andrew Sookrah  and Stephen Yau.   Rayne Tunley 
and Anita Cotter congratulated them at the Opening evening reception. This is 
an annual event see the website, www.theartistproject.com  for your chance 
next year. 

Vera Bobson 

Gill Cameron 

text 

Andrew Sookrah 

Rayne Tunley, Stephen Yau, Anita Cotter 
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On Sunday March 26, 2017 a very special Exhibition 
opened at the Art Gallery of Burlington and judging by 
the overwhelming attendance at the Opening Reception 
the two very special artists featured deserved this 
spotlight on their work 
which spanned over 50 
years. The “Mother 
Daughter Exhibition” 
which featured CSPWC 
President Rayne 
Tunley along with Past 
President Gery Puley, 
her mom, was a truly 

special event. The many family members and friends can 
attest that it was a privilege to see the incredible work of 
both these outstanding artists.  A special placed should be 

marked in our CSPWC 
history book to note 
the dedication from 
both these women, in 
their leadership to our 
society as well as their passion and enthusiasm for their 
art. 

 

Gery Puley, elected 1973, now distinguished as a CSPWC 
Life member for her service, was CSPWC President in 
1984-85.  Rayne Tunley, elected 20 years later 1993, is 
now our current President 30 years later.  What a legacy 

this family will have in the art world for their hard work and commitment to the medium of 
watercolour and the arts.  Congratulations on a beautiful show! 

 

- Submitted by Anita Cotter – CSPWC Administrator 

 

 

Gery Puley 

Rayne Tunley and Gery Puley 
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OPPORTUNITIES FOR ARTISTS 

Ron Hazell ( Halifax, NS ) will be giving a three day watercolour workshop on Painting Seascapes, April 24 - 26, as well as a three 
day workshop on perspective and Painting Streetscapes June 8 - 10, both in Halifax.  For more information and to register, contact 
Ron at ron.hazell@ns.sympatico.ca. 
 

 
Rex Beanland will be teaching a 2 day Urban Landscape Workshop at Swinton’s Art Supplies, 
Calgary on May 27 – 28, 2017. 
He is also teaching an 8 week watercolour class at McKenzie Town Council, Calgary starting 
Tuesday, April 11 from 12 - 3 pm.   
April 29 – 30, 2017,  he will be teaching a 2 day Landscape Workshop in Kimberley BC for the 
Kimberley Arts Council Centre.   
 

 
CPAWS Ottawa Valley Dumoine River Art Camp 
August 2 -7 , 2017. Deadline for applications April 30/17.  
 
The Ottawa Valley Chapter of the Canadian Parks and Wilderness Society (CPAWS-OV) is 
inviting local artists to take part in the first annual Dumoine River Art Camp. The purpose 
of the camp is to connect local artists to this continentally significant watershed and for 
artists to create pieces of work that will inspire others in the community to support the 
ongoing CPAWS-OV campaign to protect this area for future generations  
Location: The Art Camp shall be based in the area immediately south of Sheerway, QC near the Dumoine Road and Gun Club.  
 

For further information please contact CPAWS Ottawa Valley office (819) 778-3355 or via e-mail: 

cpaws.ov.dumoine.art.camp@gmail.com or jlever@cpaws.org.  

 

 

NWS—for more information go to 

www.nationalwatercolorsociety.org 
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This excerpt was taken from the website Exhibition page of:  

  Philadelphia Museum of Art  

American Watercolor in the Age of Homer and Sargent 

March 1, 2017 - May 14, 2017 

 
This extraordinary gathering of rarely seen masterpieces traces the rise of a uniquely American medium. Shaped by the genius of 
Winslow Homer and John Singer Sargent, the watercolor movement tells a story about innovation, experimentation, and the 
creation of bold new ways of seeing the world. 
Experience one of the country’s great artistic legacies through stunning landscapes and illustrations, and designs for ceramics and 
stained glass. 
 
Article:  
The Rise of Watercolor in the United States 
Although widely practiced in the US before the Civil War, watercolor painting existed at the margins of the professional art world. 

Considered the domain of amateurs, women, and commercial artists, it drew little interest 
from the mainstream painters of the mid-1800s. 
 
In Vaudeville (Dancer with Chorus), 1918 
Charles Demuth, American 
Watercolor and graphite pencil on laid paper 
Sheet: 12 11/16 × 8 1/16 inches (32.2 × 20.5 cm) 
A. E. Gallatin Collection, 1952 
 
Watercolor’s reputation changed with the creation of the American Watercolor Society in 
1866. Its annual exhibitions soon became the most liberal forum in New York, uniting artists of 
all ages, styles, and backgrounds. Drawing talent from the ranks of illustrators, who used 
watercolor on the job, and gaining strength from the Impressionists and landscape artists, who 
sketched in watercolor outdoors, the movement also welcomed new arts and crafts designers. 
 
The buzz attracted collectors, who sparked the interest of yet more artists. By the early 1880s, 
every corner of the American art world was represented in the Society’s galleries: avant-garde 
painters returning from Europe, the old guard learning new tricks, illustrators looking for “fine 
art” status, and women artists seeking an entrée. 
 
The American watercolor movement created stars like Homer, John La Farge, Thomas Moran, 

and William Trost Richards, artists who would remain dedicated to the medium for decades. Thomas Eakins, George Inness, and 
others rode the wave through its peak in the 1880s. Together, their work produced a taste for watercolor among younger artists 
and eager collectors that would endure through the turn of the century, inspiring a new crop of illustrators such as Maxfield Parrish 
and Jessie Willcox Smith, decorators from the circle of Louis C. Tiffany, and plein air masters Childe Hassam, Maurice Prendergast, 
and Sargent. 
 
Thanks to the legacy of Homer, Sargent, and their contemporaries, the next generation—Charles Demuth and Edward Hopper 
among them—would choose watercolor as a principal medium. Within fifty years, the Modernists would demonstrate that the 
reputation of watercolor had been rebuilt as a powerful and versatile “American” medium. 
American Watercolor in the Age of Homer and Sargent will be accompanied by a fully illustrated catalogue, produced by the 
Philadelphia Museum of Art and distributed by Yale University Press. 
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MEMBER NEWS Members News 
 
BOB SHACKLES  (Brockville, ON)  
– Eastern ON. Regional Director is 
pleased to announce that the 
Kingston General Hospital, ON 
will permanently display  2 of his 
paintings after his solo show 
recently finished there.   The 
pieces are now part of the 
hospitals collection and on 
display in the hospitals newly 
renovated cancer wing.  Patients 
and staff were part of the selection committee.  
 
RON HAZELL (Halifax, NS)  
has had two paintings accepted in 
the show at the Marbury Gallery 
NYC in New York City celebrating 
contemporary Canadian works on 
paper as part of Canada’s 150th 
anniversary of Confederation. 
 
GERRY THOMPSON (Port Coquitlam BC)  
The February/March 2017 issue of the International Artist 
magazine awarded Gerry’s 
painting, The Gathering #3 the 
Grand Prize for the Challenge No. 
97 Still Life Competition. 
The Gathering #3 is also accepted 
in the American Watercolor 
Society’s 150th Anniversary 
International Exhibition to be held 
in New York in April, 2017. 
The February 2017 edition of 
American Art Collector describes 
Gerry’s creative journey in a 4-page 
feature article titled, “Details 
Matter”. Images of four of her paintings were included in the 
article.    
 
STERLING EDWARDS (NC, USA)    
His transparent watercolor titled, 
"When Good Mines Go Bad", has 
been awarded the Jan Gary & 
William D. Gorman Memorial award 
at the 150th Annual International 
Exhibition of the American 
Watercolor Society at the 
Salmagundi Club in New York, NY. 
 

DOREEN RENNER (Mississauga, 
ON) was honoured to receive a 
Merit Award for her painting 
"Wind Song"  in the recent Florida 
Suncoast Watercolor Society 
Juried Exhibition.  She also had 
paintings juried in to the "Classic 
Fantastic" Sarasota Art Center 
Juried show and the Art Guild of Anna Maria Island Juried 
show. 
 
JACQUELINE DAMATO (Chatsworth, 
ON)  
Jacqueline had a painting in the 
DeBoer Gallery, Owen Sound, during a 
recent show.  It is done with acrylics & 
mixed media, 6' x 6'.  
  
 
 
POPPY BALSER (Digby NS)  
Poppy’s plein air watercolour 
painting "November 
Seascape" has been accepted 
into the Outdoor Painters 
Society Plein Air Southwest 
Salon, which runs from April 8 
to May 15 at Southwest 
Gallery in Dallas, Texas.   
 
 
SHARI BLAUKOPF' (Beaconsfield, QC)   
New CSPWC Members Shari had her watercolour "The Town" 
selected  in the 150th Annual Exhibition of the American 
Watercolour Society. The show will take place from April 3-22, 
2017 at the Salmagundi Club in New York City. More details 
about the show can be found here: http://
www.americanwatercolorsociety.org/ 
 
LESLIE REDHEAD (Victoria, BC)  
has published her first book, 
Watercolor 365: Daily Tips, Tricks 
and Techniques, with North Light 
Books. The book encourages making 
watercolor a part of your daily life.  
More of Leslie’s work can be viewed 
on her website at 
www.leslieredheadart.com  
The book is available through North 
Light Books, Amazon, and Chapters/
Indigo.  
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MEMBER NEWS 

REX BEANLAND (Calgary AB)  
is pleased to announce that his 
painting, Early Morning, Welcome 
To Calgary was accepted into the 
Calgary Stampede Art Auction.   
 
 
 
 
ASSOCIATES NEWS 
 
MARIA ANTONIV, (Toronto, ON)  
to commemorate Canada’s 150th 
anniversary, Maria has painted a series of 
flowers that represent all of Canada's 
provinces and territories for her Solo 
show, “Sesquicentennial Blooms”. which 
runs in Toronto, ON  at Gallery Hittite 107 
Scollard St, Toronto, ON M5R 1G4   
Apr. 28 – 30th.   
 
SANDRA MACPHERSON  (New Market, 
ON) will be participating in 
the Lake Scugog Studio Tour 
on the weekend of May 6 and 
7, 2017.  The opening of her 
new Gallery, The Gatehouse 
Gallery & Studio, will take 
place that weekend. Please 
join us at 40 Spring 
Boulevard, Port Perry, 10 am 
– 5 pm.    www.watercoloursbysandra.com   
 
 
EVELYN DUNPHY (Bath ME) 
Evelyn’s painting “A Cuddle of 
Sand Dollars” , watermedia size 
44 x 48” was awarded First Prize 
in the North American Biennial of 
the New England Watercolor 
Society, juried by Mary Whyte.  

Our Endowment Fund  
 by Peter Marsh 
 

UPDATE! 
Canadian Society of Painters in Water Colour 
Endowment Fund now contains over $36,000! The 
fund was started in 2010, from nothing.  Imagine what 
that fund would contain if it had been started 92 years 
ago at the founding of our society. The fund is housed 
at the 'Toronto Foundation' which is a financial 
umbrella for many endowment funds which absolves 
many executives from the fiduciary responsibilities of 
handling large sums of invested capital.  
 
You could personally donate a dollar a month to this 
CSPWC Endowment Fund. In fact if every member 
could afford to do that the fund would grow at an 
admirable rate and ensure our financial stability for the 
future. I encourage all our members to make a small 
contribution every month if that is possible. Your 
contributions will never be spent as it is only the 
interest that gets used. Every dollar deposited is there 
in the fund forever.  
 
Here's an example. I donate $5 a month. It seems like 
an insignificant amount, but I have now been doing it 
for seven years. At $60 a year for seven years I am now 
well over $400, an amount that would be difficult to 
give in one lump sum. If every member did this the 
fund would now be well over $100,000. One day it will 
be. People will gradually add to the fund for one reason 
or another; to remember a loved one, to memorialize a 
great painter, to make a contribution to a great 
Canadian society.  You may have your own personal 
reason. All of them are good for the growth of the fund 
and ultimately for a firm financial future for the 
CSPWC. 

MEMBER NEWS PAT FAIRHEAD, (Gravenhurst ON)   

Pat is celebrating her life-long artistry with a retrospective show at the Arts & Letters Club of 
Toronto.  
 
The exhibition celebrates 6 decades of Pat's painting and marks her 90th birthday. 
 
This is an exhibit not to be missed! Call the Arts & Letters Club at 416-597-0223 and make an 
appointment to see one of the CSPWC’s prominent artist’s work. 
 
Exhibit runs: April 1—29, 2017,  
The Arts and Letters Club of Toronto, 14 Elm 
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